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Enclosed please find a proposed resolution. We ask that it be referred to the
Committee on Judiciary and Legislation with the following recommendation.

Claimant alleges that a break in their insured’s water service lateral and
subsequent flooding damage at their residence at 3048 North Shepard Avenue was
caused by the negligence of the Milwaukee Water Works(MWW) regarding their
previous repair activity at 3043 North Shepard Avenue.

An investigation into this matter by Milwaukee Water Works(MWW) revealed
that on February 20, 2022, claimants reported water in the basement of their
property at 3048 North Shepard Avenue. MWW responded and performed an
emergency water shut-off of the nearby water main, and located a leak on the
private portion of the lead service line near the foundation of the home. Upon the
location of the leak, MWW was required to place the property into the Lead
Service Line (LSL) Replacement Program, requiring the property owners to
replace the lead line with a copper line from the curb stop to the water meter.
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In checking their records for 3043 North Shepard Avenue, MWW found that Mid
City Plumbing replaced the portion of the service lateral from the main to the curb
stop on August 17, 2021, and section of the lateral from the curb stop to the water
meter on November 23, 2021. It is the position of MWW that this activity would
not have caused the leak on claimant’s water service lateral on February 20, 2022.

There is no evidence that the City was negligent in this matter. Therefore, we
recommend that the claim submitted by Chubb Group of Insurance Companies on
behalf of Beth Duray and Tim Casey in the amount of $29,638.00 be denied.
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